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From the Executive Director’s Desk

As you can see from the articles in this edition, your Fremont Public Schools 
Foundation has been extremely busy (and successful) helping the Fremont Public 

Schools and students in a variety of areas this past year!  This support could not be 
possible without the existence of the Foundation. We are currently engaged in our 
Annual Sustaining Campaign and you can help ensure this work continues!

Donations made to the annual sustaining campaign finance the ongoing expenses of 
the Foundation.  The Foundation receives no tax support and is entirely dependent on 
your donations in order to continue its important work.   As chronicled in this newsletter, 
the benefits afforded to the Fremont Public Schools by this organization are undeniable. 

We have wonderful support from the staff and employees of the FPS system.  Again 
this year, we hosted our certified FPS teaching staff and administrators at the building 

level for ice cream sundae events, encouraging them to support our Foundation through monthly payroll deductions.  
As a result, over 38% of our staff are now regular contributors to the Foundation, and we hope to grow 
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           Making A Difference brings crowd funding opportunities to the
Fremont Public Schools

The Fremont Public School Foundation has launched a new crowd funding platform that allows the Foundation to 
launch campaigns to support specific needs for district organizations, groups and departments. Known as Making a 
Difference, the site is similar to other crowd funding platforms such as GoFundMe or Kickstarter, where donors have 
the ability to discover, share and donate to causes directly while campaign progress is updated in real-time.

Making a Difference is located on the FPS Foundation website at http://fpsfoundation.com/fps-campaigns and 
launched with campaigns featuring several worthy projects.

“Making a Difference is a great way for those interested in specific projects to build support through social 
media and encourage giving to something they are passionate about,” said Joe Sajevic, Executive Director of the 
Fremont Public School Foundation. “It also allows donors who support these campaigns to make contributions 
without transaction fees, while taking advantage of the tax deduction associated with charitable giving to the Fremont 
Public School Foundation.”

Initial projects in Making a Difference include:
Nebraska Writer’s Collective Poetry Workshop — Fremont Middle School 7th Graders will interact with professional 

“slam poets” from the Nebraska Writer’s Collective for a full day of poetry writing and performance workshops.
Rock my Stress Away — Funds raised will help purchase rocking chairs and desks for an 8th Grade Math 

classroom at the Fremont Middle School.  Research has shown this type of furniture can reduce stress for students 
and improve learning as a result.

Meeting the Sensory Needs for Kindergarten Students - The purpose of this request is to help meet the sensory 
needs of kindergarten students.  The request would fund the purchase of 6 wobble chairs for “wiggly” kindergartners. 
Research has shown that increased physical activity during the school day can help children’s attention, classroom 
behavior, and achievement test scores.

FHS College Visitation for 9th and 10th grade students — Each year, the Fremont Senior High Guidance 
Department sponsors trips to college campuses (Wayne State College or UNL) for FHS Freshmen and sophomore 
students. The goal of these trips is to expose FHS students to the college experience, which hopefully increases the 
enrollment of our students in a college.

Lakeshore Reading skills Folder Game Libraries - These reading skills folder games will provide a fun 
and engaging way to practice different literacy skills, including vocabulary, phonological awareness, phonics 
and word recognition.

MyStep Pedometers — Providing students with fitness data is important.  The pedometers will provide students 
with instant fitness data that will elevate their performance and health.  These pedometers will be utilized throughout 
the FHS PE Department.

English Language Arts Activities for Kindergarten students at Milliken Park – Materials purchase will 
enhance teaching and learning in phonics, phoenemic awareness, blending and segmenting, word work, word 
building and reading skills.



that percentage in the years to come.  While these donations are a 
huge boost to our campaign, this only partially covers our expenses.  
Consequently, we also rely on the generosity of businesses, community 
members and alumni to make up the difference.

The work of the FPS Foundation is vital to the overall success of our 
schools and students.  I sincerely hope that our generous readers will 
continue to support us with tax-deductible donations to enable the good 
work of Fremont Public Schools Foundation to continue! Please don’t 
put it off!  Donate today!!

I  PUBLIC SCHOOLS - 

I  FREMONT PUBLIC SCHOOLS

You may have seen the T-shirts or 
the billboards related to I Public 

Schools.  This campaign, supported by the 
Sherwood Foundation in support of public 
schools in Nebraska, has a far reaching impact.  

Did you know that public schools in Nebraska 
educate 357,000 students annually?  Instruction 
is delivered daily by 26,139 certificated teachers 
in 245 public school districts.  In Fremont alone we educate nearly 4,800 
preschool through grade 12 students on a daily basis.

Did you know that Nebraska ranks 10th in the nation for ACT scores with 
a statewide score just under 22?  Fremont High School students receive test 
preparation presented by John Baylor, CEO of On To College, during the 
first semester of their junior year and have access to On To College online 
resources as well at no charge. This past Spring the Board of Education 
recognized 41 students for achieving a 25 or higher on the ACT.

Did you know that Fremont Public Schools graduates 350 students on 
an annual basis and that FHS averages 13 University of Nebraska Board 
of Regents scholars annually?  The graduating class of 2017 had 104 
students receive academic scholarships totalling more than $4.5 million! 

Did you know that Fremont High School partners with Midland 
University, Metropolitan Community College and the University of Iowa 
to provide students with the opportunity to complete dual credit courses 
while completing high school graduation requirements?  A student can 
complete in excess of a full semester of college credit saving them and 
their family future expense.  The Fremont Public School Foundation has 
granted in excess of $5,000 in tuition assistance and books to over 25 
students to ensure that they have access to these valuable programs.

Did you know that Fremont High School, within their dual credit 
programs, partner with local businesses to provide on-the-job training and 
real life experiences in the areas of welding, health occupations, diesel 
tech, general education and computer sciences.  These partnerships 
provide access to our students to prospective future employers and 
positions them well as they make career choices.

Did you know that Fremont Public Schools has 125  business partners 
working with principals, teachers, support staff and PTA’s to provide 
opportunities for students that would not be available through the limited 
District budget?  These partnerships are crucial in the educational process.

Did you know that Fremont Public Schools partners with the City of 
Fremont, the YMCA, United Way, Care Corp, the Salvation Army, the 
Hope Center, the Presbyterian Church and many social organizations to 
support the educational process and look out for the well-being of the 
families of our community?

Did you know that Fremont Public Schools partners with our 
private and parochial schools - Archbishop Bergan and Trinity to 
provide special education and reading support as well as textbooks?  
FHS also co-ops sports teams with Archbishop Bergan in swimming, 
softball, tennis and baseball. 

FPS and the impact of our programs, like the I  PUBLIC 
SCHOOLS campaign, have a far reaching effect - What’s not to 
about FREMONT PUBLIC SCHOOLS?

To learn more go to http://www.fremonttigers.org
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Superintendent’s Message

Mark Shepard
Superintendent

Alumni Student Aid Fund 
Celebrates 19th Birthday

This year marks the 19th year that the Alumni Student Aid Fund has 
provided financial assistance to deserving Fremont High School 

Graduates who are pursuing post-high-school education.  In its 18 year 
history, the program has awarded over $85,000 in scholarships.  The 
program is administered by the Fremont Area Community Foundation, 
and those wishing to donate can send checks directly to the Community 
Foundation, or to the Fremont Public School Foundation, but be sure to 
specify that the Alumni Student Aid Fund is to be the recipient.

(Continued from page 1)  From the Executive Director’s Desk

(Continued from page 1)     Making A Difference
Qball Throwable Wireless Microphone for Kindergarten students 

at Milliken Park – Use of the Qball increases engagement of the entire 
class by taking turns sharing answers in addition to amplifying the 
responses of the quiet, shy students.

Kindergarten Math Activities for Milliken Park – These materials 
will provide hands-on learning activities such as manipulation and allow 
for differentiation of learning to take place.

STEM (Science, Technology, Engineering and Math) kits for 
Kindergarten students at Milliken Park – These activities will provide 
student-centered, experimental, fun and engaging opportunities in 
Science, Technology, Engineering and Math.

Updated Equipment for Tiger Marching Band – While working 
towards making the Tiger Marching Band a competitive traveling unit 
again, they are in need of several major pieces of equipment to allow this 
to happen.

“We are excited about the opportunities this platform brings,” Sajevic 
said. “It’s a unique way to help unite friends of the district to support 
projects and directly impact students and the student experience.”

Find more by going to http://fpsfoundation.com/fps-campaigns, 
or go directly to the Fremont Public School Foundation website (www.
fpsfoundation.com) and hover on the Donate tab.

Save the Date!
Jim Ebers Golf Classic Scheduled for July 9, 2018

Last year, participants in the Jim Ebers Golf Classic enjoyed a great 
day of fun and golf at the beautiful Fremont Golf Club on July 10th.  This 
was the fourteenth year for the annual event and for the second year, a 
ladies division was included!  The eighteen teams consisted of a cross-
section of Fremont Public School supporters, and the winners of the three 
flights included teachers, administrators, coaches, financial advisors, 
accountants, alumni and many business partners of the FPS.  It’s a fun way 
to support the ongoing operation of the Fremont Public School Foundation.  
The 2018 event is scheduled for Monday, July 9th, so mark your calendar 
now, and get your team together for a fun day for and a great cause!

Jim Ebers Golf Classic 
Fremont Public School Foundation 

Honoring Jim Ebers and a cause he loved !

! !
Friday, July 29, 2016 



Fremont Public Schools Foundation 
Wins Grant from CF Industries

In November, CF Industries ran 
their “Millionth Classroom Mini-grant 
Dollar Contest”, celebrating the 
program’s milestone of one million 
dollars contributed to local classrooms.

 “We’re celebrating both the 
Classroom Mini-grant Program’s 
millionth dollar donated and the 
incredible ways our teachers use 
the mini-grants to give students a 
unique learning experience,” said 
Daniel Whitney, Superintendent of 
CF Industries’ Fremont Terminal. 
“Helping local teachers bring new and exciting opportunities focused on 
agriculture and the environment to the classroom has been one of our 
best investments.” 

The contest was based on the number of votes each school district 
received on the CFI Website from November 1 through November 15.  
There were 5 grants awarded, and the FPS Foundation placed third in 
the voting and received a $1,250 mini-grant.

The money was placed into the Creative Teaching Grant account 
at the Fremont Public School Foundation and will be designated for 
class projects that incorporate agriculture or the environment into the 
classroom, with priority placed on projects that focus on water quality, 
per CFI’s requirements.

A big Thank You to all supporters that voted for the Fremont Public 
School Foundation and to CF Industries!!

Auction of Ebers NU Memorabilia 
Benefits Foundation Endowment

Jim Ebers, a long-time, well-respected Fremont insurance agent 
and FHS graduate, collected scads of Husker memorabilia over his 
lifetime, including many one-of-a kind items.  Jim was a founding 
member of the Fremont Public School Foundation and was a huge 
influence in helping to pass several bond issues for FPS over the years.

Jim passed away from cancer in December of 2012, and directed 
his wife, Sherie, and their children, go through the Husker items and 
select whatever they wanted to keep, and then sell the remaining 
items to benefit the FPS Foundation.  

To do this, a live auction, along with an online auction through 
Proxibid, was held on September 5th.  Kevin Prinz and Brian Villwok 
of Don Peterson and Associates donated their time and effort to 
separate the numerous items into 140 lots, as well as conducting the 
live auction event.

As a result of the auction, 
over $5,000 was realized 
and placed into the Fremont 
Public Schools Foundation 
Endowment Fund.

The Foundation profusely 
thanks Sherie Ebers and her 
family for their generosity, as 
well as Kevin Prinz and Brian 
Villwok for their donation of 
time and effort in making this a 
successful and profitable event 
for the Foundation.
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Daniel Whitney, Superintendent of CF 
Industries’ Fremont Terminal, presents 
Joe Sajevic a check for winning a 
$1,250 Mini-grant from CF Industries

Foundation Receives Gift to Purchase 
Innovative Football Helmets 

The Fremont Public Schools Foundation recently received an 
anonymous donation of over $52,000 to cover the cost of purchasing 
130 concussion-alert Riddell InSite Football helmets for the Fremont 
Senior High 9-12 football program.  

These helmets have an impact monitoring system technology that 
monitors and records impact to individual helmets and alerts coaches 
and trainers when a significant impact, or a series of impacts, may 
result in a concussion during practice or games.  

Upon receiving this alert, coaches and trainers remove the player 
from participation and run a series of concussion protocol tests to 
assess the player.  If the player shows any of the symptoms of a 
concussion, he is not allowed to continue participation and is examined 
by a medical doctor for treatment.

Although no helmet can completely prevent head or neck injuries, 
this technology will serve to keep our players as safe as possible when 
playing and practicing.

FHS is the only school outside of the OPS schools and Creighton 
Prep to have this technology available to them, Thanks to this very 
generous donation, FHS is the only school outside of the OPS system and 
Creighton Prep to have this technology available. 

If you have a specific cause, such as this, you’d like to make a 
donation for, please contact Joe Sajevic at the Foundation office.

Dual Credit Financial Assistance 
is Up and Running!

The Foundation recently began awarding monetary assistance to 
Fremont Senior High students through a fund established with monies 
raised from our November 2016 Tail Gate event and the Fremont Area 
“Big Give” held in May 2017.

Through an application process, this assistance helps qualified 
Fremont High School students by paying for tuition, books and equipment 
for dual credit classes.  So far, we’ve assisted over 30 students for a total 
of over $5,000 in aid for the second semester alone!  

Cynthia Kostek, FHS Guidance Counselor says: “The Foundation’s 
Dual Credit Assistance program has allowed a number of our high school 
students to earn college credits who would not have been able to afford 
this opportunity even with the discounted tuition.  We are very grateful 
that the foundation has seen the value in the dual credit opportunity and 
is willing to fund or students.”  Mark Williams, FHS Guidance Chair adds:  
“This is a great opportunity for our students and the generosity of our 
foundation is giving students a head start on a college education. This can 
have life altering changes for our students and we are blessed to have this 
support from the Foundation. “

It remains our goal that every student who graduates will have college 
credits they can readily transfer to two-year or four-year post-secondary 
institutions.  This fund was augmented this year by generous grants from 
the First National Bank Fremont and the Lester A. Walker Foundation, and 
we thank them for supporting our vision.  

If you’d like to donate to support this cause, please note this on your 
check or donation.

Sherie Ebers, wife of Jim, presents 
Executive Director Joe Sajevic with a 
check from the proceeds of the auction 
of University of Nebraska memorabilia. 



Cornerstone Available On-Line

The Cornerstone is available on-line at www.
FPSfoundation.com. Simply go to the website and 

click on newsletters, where you will find links to all recent 
Cornerstone editions. Send us your email address and we’ll 
send out a notification when a new edition of Cornerstone 
becomes available. Stay in touch with your Alma Mater!

As we attempt to increase our communication with everyone, it has 
become glaringly apparent we are lacking email addresses to 

complete our data base of alumni and supporters.  

Please take a moment and send an email to either foundation@fpsmail.
org or Joe.Sajevic@fpsmail.org so we can keep you in the loop!

We Need Your Email Addresses!

If your class has a web page or facebook page, let us know that 
information so we can publish it here.  Then maybe you can have 
more contact with each other than just every ten years. 

CLASS OF 64 has a facebook page search for fhs SixtyFour.  We 
have over 90 members and are hoping more will join us.  I am sure 
there are more classes out there who have these also.  
https://www.facebook.com/fhs1964

There has been a website establish for just Fremont High 
School alumni. It is located at the following address: http://www.
alumniclass.com/Fremontsrhighschool/

 Welcome Fremont High School Alumni! School alumni can utilize 
this site to reunite with old classmates and plan class reunions. It 
is a free website.  If you need further help, please contact me at 
vbaderdunn@hotmail.com.

Dear Alumni,

When sending in your dues or donations, please put THE YEAR 
you graduated and ladies, please put YOUR MAIDEN NAME on 
the form also.  It will help us greatly to make sure we are crediting 
the right people for their dues and donations.  We also appreciate 
your email address and phone number.  This will help class reunion 
planners contact you. 

Thank you all for your continued support. 
The Fremont Public Schools Alumni Association

We are asking all of our alumni to please help us make sure our 
records are accurate.  If you have recently had a class reunion and 
have an up to date class list, please either email it to me or send 
it to me in the mail.  My email is vbaderdunn@hotmail.com  or my 
address is 1129 Somers Point Dr., Fremont, NE 68025.  We also 
need a list of your deceased classmates.  We greatly appreciate 
any help we can get.

We would love to hear from the alumni any stories they would like to 
share about their years at good old FHS or about a favorite teacher 
or accomplishments that they have make in their lives.  I know I 
enjoy reading things about FHS and the alumni and I am sure many 
of you out there would too.  So get your thinking caps and send us 
your news.  

If anyone has any news they wish to share with the alumni, please 
send it to Virginia Bader-Dunn at vbaderdunn@hotmail.com or 
1129 Somers Point Dr, Fremont, NE 68026.

News
Fremont Public School Alumni Association

Fremont Public Schools
130 E. 9th St
Fremont, NE 68025
402-941-1172
fps.alumni@fps.org

Alumni Officers
 President:  Butch McDuffee
 Vice-President:  Robert Krafka
 Secretary: Shirley Angermund
 Treasurer: Virginia Bader-Dunn

For further information you can contact, Virginia Bader-Dunn at 
vbaderdunn@hotmail.com  or call 402-720-4692

You can now get the newsletter on the following website: http://fpsfoundation.com/newsletter/.  
You can submit your email address there to receive the newsletter along with the Cornerstone 
which publishes the Fremont PS Foundation newsletter & Tiger Tracks.



The Class of 1939 meets twice a year on the 4th Wednesday of 
April & September of each year.  

The Class of 1949 meets for breakfast in Fremont on the 2nd 
Wednesday of each month.  For more information, contact:  
Norma Vance 402-727-1784.

The Class of 50 meets the first Saturday of every month for 
breakfast at 9:00 A.M.  If you need additional information, contact 
Helen (Henkens) Lannin at (402)721-5101.

The Class of 55 meets the second Friday of every month for 
breakfast at 9:00 A.M. at Mac’s Café. If you need additional 
information, contact Rosie Larsen at (402)721-7460.

The Class of ’62 Every March....any classmates that are in the 
Phoenix area.... meet in March for a mini reunion. Contact Sally 
Malmsten saldugan2828@gmail.com 402-721-4548

The Class of 1964 meets for breakfast at 9:00am on the 1st 
Saturday of each month at Mac’s Cafe. If you have any questions, 
contact Virginia Bader Dunn 402-720-4692 or email:  
vbaderdunn@hotmail.com. Come join us.

Fremont Public School Alumni Association Alumni News

Wedding Celebrations
Graduate  Year  Spouse  Year Place  Date

Breanna Payeur 2013 Corey Doorlag  Fremont, NE 7/22/17

Thomas Charles Lesiak 2006  Lauren Margaret Bergin Gatlinburg, TN 10/26/17

Mallory Ritthaler 2012 Lane Hoskins  2009 Fremont, Ne  8/5/17

Reunion News

Martin H. Trautrimas Ph.D.
April 17, 1936 -  January 7, 2018

Martin H. Trautrimas, age 81, of Fremont, 
passed away Sunday, January 7, 2018, at 
UNMC in Omaha surrounded by family.

Martin was born on April 17, 1936, in Švėkšna, 
Lithuania, to Andrius and Auguste (Kleinas) 
Trautrimas. His first five years were spent on 

the family farm before they were forced to flee westward and spend 
the next ten years as displaced persons in war-torn Europe. When 
he was 15, his family came to the U.S. and lived on the Leonard 
Hoegemeyer farm in Scribner, Nebraska, where he attended high 
school before the family’s move to Omaha. He graduated from 
Omaha South High School in 1953.

His lifelong commitment and service to education began with his 
graduation from the University of Omaha (now UNO) in 1958 with 
a Bachelor of Arts in German and Spanish with a minor in history 
and a secondary teaching certificate. His quest for knowledge 
continued with his earning a Master of Arts in Spanish Literature in 
1963 from the University of Wisconsin, Madison; and a Ph.D. en 
Letras Castellanas in 1969 from the Universidad Jaime Balmes, 
Guadalajara, Mexico. Over the years, he received many grants and 
honors for further continuing his studies.

His professional career began with his teaching both German and 
Spanish in the Fremont Public Schools from 1958-1964 and then 
as a professor of languages and humanities at Midland Lutheran 
College (now Midland University) until his retirement in 2000. Even 
in “retirement” he continued to teach English as a Second Language 
in diverse settings in Fremont

While expanding his knowledge of languages, in 1960 he met 
Patricia (Pat) Van Voorhis in a Russian class at the University of 
Omaha. They began their lifelong partnership with their marriage 
June 9, 1962. Their love produced their beloved children, son Marc 
David Trautrimas and daughter Michelle Marie Trautrimas Wood.

Part of his commitment to education was his desire to broaden the 
horizons of his students, not only by their gaining knowledge of 
another language, but also of other cultures, and how better than 
to experience the rest of the world first-hand. He and Pat led their 
first international study-tour in 1964, and over the years Martin 
sponsored more than 30 such study-tours to Europe, Mexico and 
Guatemala, the Holy Land, and Asia. He also helped to sponsor other 
international experiences through his work with Rotary International 
of which he was a member since 1982.

Central to Martin’s life was his strong faith. He was an active member 
of First Lutheran Church since 1958 and also a member of the 
Executive Committee of the Lithuanian Lutheran Church in Exile. 
His talents enabled him to be a particularly productive participant 
in several missionary trips into Mexico. Studies at the Lutheran 
School of Theology in Chicago and at Creighton University led to 
a Diploma in Ministry in 1987 from Creighton University, Omaha.

He was preceded in death by his parents; Sisters Olga (who died 
in infancy), Marta Sarka, and Ruta Kallio; and parents-in-law, 
Myron and Mildred Van Voorhis.

The Class of 1968 is in the process of planning our 50th Class 
Reunion. We normally meet every other month and everyone is 
welcome! We meet on the first Monday of the month at the Outer 
Limits in Valley (across from the entrance to Valmont) at 6:30. So 
consider joining us for dinner, drinks and conversation. For more 
information, please contact Marlene (Chapman) Bottger (402)720-
4148, Norm Greunke (402)393-6590 or Andi (Reed) Carpenter 
(402)720-1965.

The class of 1968 has a Facebook page. Just search for Fremont 
High School class of 1968. We have nearly 90 members and hope 
more will join our page. We also have access to another website 
http://classreport.org/usa/ne/fremont/fhs/1968/  that we also use as 
a means of keep tracking of our classmates, so please check that 
out also.
Our email address is fhsclassof1968@gmail.com

(Continued on page 6)



Alumni Association Class Contacts Fremont Public School Alumni Association

1930’s
’38 Kenneth Fowler 301 S Spring #103Independence • MO 64050-3658
’39

1930’s
’40
’41
’42
’43 Mel Schwanke ................................................................. 940 E. 14th
’44 Paul Larsen .................................................................... 2221 E 10th
’45 John Haslam ................................108 Lakeshore Dr. • 402-727-9179
’46 Dee (Mohr) Larson ...........................2221 E. 10th St. • 402-721-3626
’47 Bev (Westphal) Rice ..........................................................848 W 21st

’48 Dale Bennett ............................ 211 N Birchwood Dr. • 402-721-5150
’49 Norma (Salazar) Vance ..............................................2448 E Military
 Bev (Pearson) Weiman............................... 1621 DS Ridge Rd Drive

1950’s
’50 Helen (Henkens) Lanin .....................................................2434 E 19th

’51 Barbara Claussen Carlson ....5311 Marigold Ct. • Lincoln, NE 68521
   402-477-0761

’52 Shirley (Maxey) Harrah ............................................... 1622 W 10th St
’53 Dolores (Gaeth) Bang .................................................. 961 Walnut St
’54 Shirley (Johnson) Angermund ...................................... 335 Club Ave
’55 Rosie (Adams) Larsen ......................................1833 Garden City Rd
’56 Peggy (Homan) Hansen ................................................ 1835 N Main
’57 Dick Henricksen ................................................................. 1939 E 3rd

’58 Alice McDonald ............................................................ 402-721-1638 
’59 Fred & Pat (Lyddon) Scott ..............................1935 Bramblewood Ln

1960’s
’60 Betty (Gustafson) Shuster ..................................................................
’61 Georgean (Eaton) Weddle .................................... 2534 Missouri Ave
’62 Dave Roh ...............................................................1040 W Dakota St
’63 Michael Semrad ................................................. 2132 N Clarmar Ave
’64 Virginia (Bader) Dunn ........... 1129 Somers Point Dr. • 402-720-4692
   vbaderdunn@hotmail.com

’65 Verna (Jensen) Homa ................................................ 2725 E Day Dr. 
’66 Mike Funk  .........................................2023 E 22nd St • 402-727-7865
’67 Debra (Pederson) McCord ........................................ 2667 Jane Ave.
’68 Janie (Stewart) Baugh .............................................. 2114 Gaeth Ave
’69 Nancy (Michaud) McCabe ..................................................................
 Roger Pannier ..............................................1415 N. Bristolwood Dr.

1970’s
’70 Terry & Linda Woodman ...................................................... 446 E 2nd

’71 Dawn (Kortum) Fritz .......................................................... 1437 Utah
’72 Lori Dunn .............................................1046 Iowa Ct • 402-721-3421
’73 Jan (Pettit) Gray ......................1285 Co. Rd. F • Scribner, NE 68057
’74 Mike Mohr ........................................................................2339 E. 20th

 Jill (Isaacson) Adler ................................................1335 Colson Ave.
’75 Luann (Mohrhouser) Vogel ................................. 1260 Woodlawn Dr.
’76 Julie (Evans) Navarrette ..............................................2020 East 12th 
’77 Charlotte (Nielsen) Young ........1599 S Main Lot #16 • 402-721-3772
’78 Craig Ronhovde ................................................. PO Box 412 • 68026
’79 Diane (Clark) Brown .....................................................1130 East 6th

1980’s
’80 Michelle (Evert) Olmstead .........................1355 S. 157TH Ct. Apt 107
   Omaha, NE 68130

’81 Judy Svoboda-Johannsen ......................................1325 N. Park Ave 
   svojoh1@msn.com

’82 Shawn (Millie) Bridgman ......................................2748 Brentwood Dr
’83 Maggie (Diers) Yost ................ 2445 N. Broad Street • 402-957-4369
   Maggie@diersford.com

’84 Beth (Scott) Svatora ............................................. 22321 E Dodge St
   (email bsvatora@aol.com) 

’85 Kristin (Windeshausen) Henkenius ..... Kristin_henkenius@msn.com
’86 Michell (Hansen) McManigal .................................. 425 Sunset Drive
’87 Jennifer (Tharp) Bergman ............................... 2517 N Rosemont Ct. 
   Wichita, KS 67228-8020 • jenniferjbergman@cox.net

’88 Kim Lynch Falk ............................. Fort Calhoun, NE • 402-468-4498
’89 Jim Svoboda3917 N. 159 St. ................................. Omaha NE 68116
   jimsvoboda@hotmail.com

1990’s
’90 Tina (Mueller) Schmidt ..................................... 2016 Teakwood Drive
   tschmidt@neb.rr.com 

’91 Jenny (LeMaster) Meyer ..............40052 197th St. • Genoa NE 68640
’92 Amy Tvrdy.................................................................... 1422 N. Irving
’93 Stacy (Evans) Shenefield ............................................... PO Box 146 
’94 Matt Rossow ...................................1330 Monroe St. • 402-721-2681
   rossowmr@msn.com

’95 Andrew S. Finley ................................... 4630 Center Blvd. Apt. 1202
   Long Island City, NY 11109
’96 No Class Contact
’97 No Class Contact
’98 Veronica (Daehn) Stickney .......................................... 402-321-6973
’99 No Class Contact

2000’s
’00 No Class Contact
’01 No Class Contact
’02 No Class Contact
‘03 No Class Contact
’04 No Class Contact
’05 No Class Contact
’06 No Class Contact
’07 No Class Contact
’08 No Class Contact
’09 No Class Contact
’10 No Class Contact
’11 No Class Contact
’12 No Class Contact
’13 No Class Contact
’14 No Class Contact
’15 No Class Contact
’16 No Class Contact
’17 No Class Contact

He is survived by his wife Pat; son Marc of Brooklyn, NY, and 
daughter Michelle (Phil) Wood of Omaha; sister Zelma Pliodzinskas 
of Cleveland, Ohio; grandchildren Madeline Wood and Ethan Wood 
of Omaha, and Zoë Morris of San Antonio, Texas; sisters-in-law 
Sharon (Turner) Morgan of Waldorf, Maryland, and Verna (Warren) 

Thompson of Akron, Iowa; brother-in-law Jonas Sarka of Omaha; 
and many beloved nieces and nephews and dear friends and family.

Memorials to the Trautrimas Endowed Travel Fund at Midland 
University in Fremont.

http://alumni.midlandu.edu/trautrimas-scholarship

(Continued from page 5)   Martin H. Trautrimas Ph.D



NAME CLASS YR PLACE DATE
1930’s
Elois P. Pittman  1935  Arlington, NE  12/29/17
Ella L. (Vidlak) Pannier  1936  Fremont, NE  10/17/17
Mary E. (Bell) Burmester  1938  Solder, IA  5/4/17
Marjorie B. (Madsen) Widman  1939  Fremont, NE  11/19/17
1940’s
Marcella Rhea (Ranslem) Hein  1940  Fremont, NE  4/4/17
Ruby (Gifford) House  1943  Fremont, NE  8/23/17
Phyllis M. (Dwyer) Ruzicka  1943  Fremont, NE  10/12/17
Margie L. (Reed) Jensen  1943  Fremont, NE  2/19/17
Gladyese M. Gilligan  1944  Wahoo, NE  10/4/17
Dale W. Ellison  1944  Fremont, NE  6/5/17
Dennis J. “Denny” Zakovec  1944  Fremont, NE  9/12/17
Kathleen J. (Johnson) Smutz  1945  Fremont, NE  8/17/17
Gerald E. “Jack” Ladd  1945  Fremont, NE  11/7/17
Bertha “Jane” J. Arnold  1945  Fremont, NE 9/2/17
Wanda B.( Schultz) Koziel  1946  Fremont, NE  8/16/17
Viola (Adams) Taylor  1946 Fremont, NE  4/15/17
Colleen Ann (Lubker) Peterson  1946  Fremont, NE  3/15/17
George J. Siers  1946 Fort Collins, CO  9/22/17
Betty Jane (Otteson) Hybl  1947  Fremont, NE  4/26/17
Margaret (Oberg) Heese  1947  Fremont, NE  6/19/17
Dona L (Eskilsen) Freeman  1947  Elkhorn, NE  1/15/17
Alice M. (Smokie) (Stover) Stark  1947  Fremont, NE  10/15/17
Gene R. Bloemker  1948  Fremont, NE  2/2/17
Leon J. Lubker  1949  Arvada, CO  2/5/17
Elaine (Ogard) Knoell  1949  Fremont, NE  11/28/17
LeEtta (Brown) Murphy  1949  Elkhorn, NE  5/1/17
1950’s
Arlene M. (Bucknell) Raasch  1951  Fremont, NE  5/28/17
Gary L. Freeman  1951  Fremont, NE  10/9/17
Jeannette J. (Renter) Tank  1953  Fremont, NE  7/19/17
Ann (Jakeman)Lallman  1953  Fremont, NE  6/4/17
RoseMarie (Whiteman) Sandeen  1954  Fremont, NE  2/11/17
Dorothy H. (Hensley) Novotny  1954  Oakland, NE  11/4/17
Jeanyne L. (Ott) Bang  1954  Fremont, NE  1/13/17
Elaine E. (Dunklau) Hilgenkamp  1955  Arlington, NE  12/1/17
Merwyn W. ‘Mert’ Dunker  1955  Fremont, NE  1/29/17
Enlowe “Lefty” Allen Hevner, Jr  1956  Omaha, NE  6/15/17
Donna (Dunn) TeSelle  1957  Apache Junction, AZ  1/13/18
Dorothy J. (McLey) Capps  1957  Fremont, NE  1/24/17
Phyllis A. (Campbell) Depue  1957  Fremont, NE  2/21/17
Leon J. Brokenicky  1957  Fremont, NE  4/1/17
Larry L. Bokowski  1958  Fremont, NE  11/29/17
Richard “Dick” R. Kocour  1958  Ames, NE  6/18/17
Bob J. Christensen  1958  Fremont, NE  10/27/17
Mary L. (Neal) Sweeney  1959  Cedar Bluffs, NE  9/19/17
1960’s
Alfred C. Knoell  1960  Fremont, NE  2/2/17
Joan R. (Dvorak)Wagner  1961  Fremont, NE  10/12/17
Grant “Bill” William Crosby  1962  Fremont, NE  2/2/17

ObituariesFremont Public School Alumni Association

Dear Tigers,

 We hope you like this issue of the Tiger Tracks Newsletter.  
Let us know if you have any suggestions to help make it more 
enjoyable or entertaining.  We are always looking for story ideas, 
articles pertaining to alumni and teachers, and e-mail addresses.

 The Alumni Association also assists each class by 
making available its address list for each class.  Address lists 
may be purchased or pre-printed address labels are available at 
a nominal fee. Please contact Virginia (Bader) Dunn 402-720-
4692 or vbaderdunn@hotmail.com or 1129 Somers Point Dr, 
Fremont, NE 68026

NAME CLASS YR PLACE DATE

Alumni NewsFremont Public School Alumni Association

Officers
President ..........................................Butch McDuffee ‘72
Vice-President ..........................................Bob Krafka ‘66
Secretary ....................Shirley (Johnson) Angermund ‘54
Treasurer .................................Virginia (Bader) Dunn ’64
Membership Services ....... Kathy (Hansen) Soderling ‘79

Board Members
Shirley (Maxey) Harrah ............................................... ’52 
Linda (Kappeler) Goracke .......................................... ’60
Lucinda (Woods) Brester ............................................ ’64
David Christensen ...................................................... ’48
Faith (Johnson) Dunn ................................................. ‘62

Tralice (Bronson) Leaumont  1964  Pasco, WA  11/1/16
Beverly (Thayer) Murray  1964   12/31/17
Laverne (Stoupa) Whitmer  1965  Fremont, NE  2/26/17
Patricia E. (Saunders) Rolf  1965  Bellevue, NE  9/2/17
Jerry L. Babutzke  1966  Fremont, NE  10/2/17
Charles Michael “Mike” Gallatin  1967  North Bend, NE  3/31/17
Floyd F. Huffman  1968  Fremont, NE  3/9/17
Terry L. (Christensen) Chadek  1969  Omaha, NE  4/16/17
1970’s
Debra (Stierwalt) Rodaway  1970  Lincoln, NE  7/5/17
Lee E. Callahan  1970  Fremont, NE  2/18/17
Gayle L. (Rychner) Johannes  1971  Fremont, NE  8/25/17
Weldon L. Terry  1971  Fremont, NE  5/30/17
Gayle L. (Rychner) Johannes  1971  Fremont, NE  8/25/17
Jeffrey Lynn Bang  1972  Neligh, NE  8/8/17
Connie L. (Zrust) Peters  1973  Fremont, NE  1/10/18
Jeffrey Dean Jones  1973  Fremont, NE  2/6/17
Michael “Mike” J. Cook  1973  Scribner, NE  3/30/17
Jessica (Parr) Dorn  1974 Kearney, NE  7/8/17
Wilbur L. Wrich  1976  Fremont, NE  1/20/17
Kathleen “Katy” V. Brown Heitland  1977  Omaha, NE  8/25/17
Pamela R. (Frink) Waite  1977  Fremont, NE  7/23/17
Pamela “Pam” R. Peterson  1977  Fremont, NE  1/8/18
Cherie L. (Sawyer) Stewart  1977  Fremont, NE 12/16/17
Bryan R. Eaton  1979  Fremont, NE  9/7/17
1980’s
Rick L. Stolley  1981  Fremont, NE  3/15/17
Darryl S. Peitzmeier  1981  Omaha, NE  9/6/17
Jerry D. “Woody” Woodcock  1982  Fremont, NE  1/1/18
Brenda L. (Vieth) Vyhlidal  1982  Fremont, NE  5/5/17
Allan Busch  1983  Omaha, NE  6/4/17
Chantelle L. (Hawkins) Haase  1986  Denver, CO  6/4/17
Pat E. Luben  1987  Fremont, NE  4/10/17
Matthew C. Yerger  1987  Omaha, NE  10/8/17
Michelle “Mindy” A.(Vande Stowe) McIntire  1988  Lincoln, NE 12/5/17
Carrie B. (McDowell) Shinaut  1988  Elkhorn, NE  1/30/17
1990’s
Jeff A. Acker  1993  Fremont, NE  11/23/17
Timothy J. Hawkins  1993  Oakland, NE  3/5/17
Edward “Eddie” Johnson  1993  Fremont, NE  10/18/17
Donald J. Halladay  1994  Fremont, NE  11/5/17
Krisan Marie Coover  1995  Fremont, NE  1/9/18
Jennifer J. Brandon  1995  Fremont, NE  4/19/17
2010’s
2000’s
Blake A. Escamilla  2011  Fremont, NE  7/20/17
Jason M. Bechtel 2017  Fremont, NE   8/30/17

1960’s (continued)
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OMAHA, NE
 Serving  
Fremont’s Children
     Through Philanthropy

Cornerstone
130 East 9th Street
Fremont, NE 68025

Stones & Mortar
The Board of Directors of the Fremont Public School Foundation is pleased to publicly acknowledge the following businesses and individuals 
who have made financial contributions to the foundation in the past six months

The Cornerstone is available on-line at www.FPSfoundation.com.  Simply go to the website and click on newsletters, where you will find links to all 
recent Cornerstone editions.  Send us your email address and we’ll send out a notification when a new edition of Cornerstone becomes available.  
Stay in touch with your Alma Mater!

Platinum - $10,000 or more

Gold - $7500-$9,999
 FPS 5-8 Faculty & Staff
 First State Bank
 First National Bank Fremont

Cornerstone - $5,000 - $7,499
 Rob & Pam Kreikemeier -   
  Rosenbauer Aerials L.L.C.
 Sherie L. Ebers
 Lester A. Walker Foundation
 Fremont Area Community   
  Foundation 

Pathfinder - $2500-$4999
 Bank Of The West
 Richard & Paula Hendriksen
 FPS K-4 Faculty & Staff
 FPS 9-12 Faculty & Staff
 FPS Main Street Education   
 Academic Center Faculty &   
  Staff
 Les & Chris Leech - Fremont  
  Beef Company

Patron - $1000-2499
 Fremont Track Club
 Five Guys Burgers & Fries
 Audie & Lori Keaton
 Don Peterson & Associates

Benefactor - $500-999
 Brian Inselman - Achieve PT -  
  Sports Training
 Gene Steffy Auto Group
 Mark & Ann Prince - Prince   
  Financial Services
 Sid Dillon Jr. - Sid Dillon   
  Chevrolet-Fremont

Investor - $250-499
 Douglas Smith
 Richard Register
 Dan & Heidi Moran
 Michael L. Stuchlik - Stuchlik  
  & Associates Insurance
 Paul & Debbie Parkert
 Christensen Lumber   
  Company

Friend - $100-249
 James & Maria Moore
 Bart & Lisa Qualsett
 Evelyn M. Kendall
 Allen G. Hoffman
 Kent Adams - Kent Adams   
  Construction
 Jose Pena - JP Remodeling
 Patrice Vakiner - Trinity   
  Daycare
 Amy Coughlin - Coughlin   
  Appraisal Service
 Matt Martin - Matts Stump   
  Removal Service
 Fremont Soccer Club
 Bobbie Plessner - T Square   
  Supply LLC
 Dawn Updike - Updike Tax   
  Service
 Allison Nau - Mane   
  Attractions
 Todd Strong - Strong1 LLC
 Nick Therny - Outer Limits   
  Bar & Grill
 Skip & Judy Sawyer - Sawyer  
  Gas N Wash
 Scott Getzschman -   
  Getzschman Heating, LLC
 Terry & Janice Nosal -   
  Gringos

 John Keene - B & K Body   
  Shop LLC
 Jodie Bishop - Pediatric   
  Partners, LLC
 Kyle Semprini - Midland   
  University
 Tracy Mumford - 
  Pharmgate LLC
 Deb Steenblock - Steenblock  
  Erectors, Inc.
 Scott Meister - Pinnacle Bank
 Jim Coover - Mel’s Diner &   
  Mac’s Café
 John & Norma Edloff
 Perry, Guthery, Haase &   
  Gessford, P.C., L.L.O.
 Les & Koni Shallberg -   
  Fremont Electric
 Larry Anderson - Eakes   
  Office Solutions
 Kort A. Igel D.D.S., M.S., P.C.  
  - IGEL Orthodontics
 Emily McCarthy D.D.S. -   
  Fremont Dental Group P.C.
 James & Bonnie Williams
 Nancy Fees
 Steve & Julie Navarrette

Tiger $50-99
 Colleen Hoffman
 Julie Miller
 Ed Buch
 Shirley Flanagan
 Gaylord Mussman - State   
  Farm Insurance Companies
 Harvey & Patricia Babendure

Black & Gold (Other)
 Christie (Nissen) Johnson -   
  Class of ‘94
 Mary Culp
 Bright Funds Foundation
 Susan C. Brown
 David & Faith Dunn
 Dr. Duane V. Keilstrup
 Dyann (Gottula) Taylor
 Jason & Laura Thiesen
 Cassie Pedersen
 Troy & Micki Steele
 Virginia (Ginny) Wojtkiewicz
 Thomas & June Sinnett
 Helen M. Lannin

In Honor of:
Janet Pineda’s 75th Birthday
 Butch & Sandy McDuffee

Ardes & Denny Zakovec
 Bill & Jane Dugan

In Memory of:
Bobbie Hopp
 Fred & Kay Brown

Kristy Kavan
 Joe & Kristin Henkenius
 Pam Murphy

Rod Shada
 Carol Thompson

John McMullen
 Mike & Jan Guilliatt

Bryan Eaton
 Malcolm & Margaret Peters

Pat Murphy
 Mike & Jan Guilliatt

Thomas Turner
 Fremont Education Association

James Bute
 Fremont Education Association
 Johnson Crossing Academic  
  Center Staff

Darryl Peitzmeier
 Kevin & Elizabeth Hulett
 David & Kathleen Pinkall
 Malcolm & Margaret Peters

Judy Kahnk
 Gary & Denise Bolton

Jay Knepper
 Davenport Elementary School  
  Staff

Lowell Geisler
 Davenport Elementary School  
  Staff

Lea Korinek
 Gary & Denise Bolton

Mary Jensen
 Marlyce (Molly) Rainey
 Joanne Thietje

Doris McCune
 Joe & Kristin Henkenius
 Pamela Murphy
 David & Kathleen Pinkall

James Moore Jr.
 Jeanne Oberg
 Diane Hento
 Joe & Kristin Henkenius
 Greg & Kathleen Weber
 John & Lori Sajevic
 Malcolm & Margaret Peters
 Pamela Murphy

Anne Munger
 Greg & Kathleen Weber

Benjamin Phillippe
 Greg & Kathleen Weber

James Schneider
 Patrick & Carolee Cronin

Sensory Garden Gifts
 Ellen M. Haskins
 Diane Vyhlidal
 Oliver & Ferrol Barklage   
  Foundation
 Brian & Kinsey Wemhoff
 Sara Franzluebbers
 Kara Harkin’s Family
 Shirley J. Reed


